CLUB
TNC.

FOURTH QUARTER 2017 NEWSLETTER

WE HAD A BUSY 2017 AND ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO
AN EVEN BUSIER 2018!

Inside, be sure to mark your calendars for all
the important Club Meeting dates and shows
for 2018. At the last Club Meeting
(September 9 at the GOTO in Ottawa, KS), the
Club decided to hold our Summer and Fall
Meetings along with noting the GOTO and
MRVSEA Shows all fall back-to-back. It will be
busy but a very fun four weeks.

During the September Club meeting, the
Sixteen-Penny Fund was discussed. Initially,
we had hoped to “write” donors names in the
concrete but our contractor advised against
that. Instead, we will be commissioning a
plaque or series of nameplates to be installed
in the building to honor the donors to the
fund.

Finally, many thanks to those that exhibited
at the MRVSEA Show in Boonville the same
weekend as the GOTO and Club Meeting in
Ottawa, KS. We had about 20 ACs in Boonville
and a great turnout for the meeting in
Ottawa.
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MEMBERSHIP DUES

Dues are $25 a year; you can see if you are up
to date by checking your address on this
newsletter. A number of “16” or less
indicates that you are not paid up. If you've
missed a year or two, go ahead and renew for
$25. Send dues to Dale Bauer.

WEBSITE NOTES

Don’t forget that the Club website has
membership forms, show information and
photo galleries from past Club events:
http://moacclub.com

MiSCELLANEOUS ODDS & ENDS

Wise Bros. Equipment Consignment Auction
— November 4, 2017: There will be an
equipment consignment auction at Wise
Bros. in Kingdom City, visit them at
www.wisebrosinc.com If you have an item
for consignment (or want to donate a piece to
be auctioned for the Club), contact David
Backer at 573.642.6395 (o), 573.219.6611 (c),
or wisebrothersequipment@gmail.com They
are located at 3361 Old US Hwy 40, Kingdom
City, MO 65262 (north service road between
exits 144 and 148 on 1-70).

Oak Grove Parade — December 2,
2017: The City of Oak Grove is 4
hosting a “Spirit of Christmas” parade

and is looking for participants and floats. If
you would like to join in, they would like you
to register before November 17. For more
information and registration forms, contact
Linda Strange at 816.690.3773, ext 1003 or
Istrange@cityofoakgrove.com or visit
www.cityofoakgrove.com

CLue CONTACT INFORMATION

Club Website — http://moacclub.com/

Club Building — Brady Farmstead Showgrounds
24249 State Highway 179, Boonville, MO
I-70 and Hwy 179, exit 111

Randy Grotoff, President — 573.690.3033
e-mail: randyandcamille@yahoo.com

Vice-Pres. — Rick Maldeney — 636.980.7249
e-mail: dadmalden45@yahoo.com

Michael Crowe, Sec./Treas. — 816. 898.7277
e-mail: moacclub@gmail.com

Mike Hayden, Director — 573.985.3471
e-mail: mhayden1953@gmail.com

Danny Friedrich, Director — 660.888.9342
e-mail: djfred71@att.net

Dale Bauer, Membership — 636.357.9286
e-mail: bauerd44@yahoo.com

Brian Ahart, Webmaster —573.369.0051
e-mail: brian@brianahart.net

Missouri Allis-Chalmers Club, Inc.

A 501(c)(3) Organization www.moacclub.com

MEMBERSHIP: APPLICATION or RENEWAL
(Please Circle as appropriate)

Name:

(please print)

Spouse’s First Name:
(last name also, if different)

Address:

Phone:

E-mail:

Please complete this form and mail it with your dues to:
Dale Bauer, 1756 S. Point Prairie Rd.
Wentazville, MO 63385
Dues are 525 per year for a family membership.

Checks should be made payable to: Missouri Allis-Chalmers Club.

NEWSLETTER NOTES
Welcome to our newsletter; some important
“housekeeping” notes to help the next issue:
» write a short article about why you are
an AC fan. If you have an idea for a
new feature (repair tips, recipes, etc.).
» send us a note if you're in a club and
they’re planning something with ACs.
We’'ll fit as much in as space allows.
» letus know if you have updated e-mail
or other contact information, e-mail
Dale Bauer at: bauerd44@yahoo.com
» we will begin sending the next issue to
members who have e-mail addresses
on file. If you still want a paper copy,
contact Dale at 636.357.9286.

@ WINTER BANQUET AND
CLUB MEETING — December
w9 2017 The Backers have
volunteered to host our
year-end Banquet at their Wise Brothers
dealership (3361 Old US Hwy 40, Kingdom
City). The day kicks off at noon with AC
movies and an open house. The meeting and
meal will be at 2pm and feature smoked pork,
cost $12 per person. RSVP by calling or
texting Randy Grothoff at 573.690.3033 or by
e-mail at randyandcamille@yahoo.com

v" Wise Bros. Toy Auction —There will be a
toy auction at 7pm at Wise Bros. the same
day and same location as our banquet! If
you have something to consign (or would
like to donate something to be sold for
the club), contact David Backer at
573.642.6395 (o), 573.219.6611 (c), or
wisebrothersequipment@gmail.com



CALENDAR — CLUB MEETINGS IN ALL
CAPS AND IMPORTANT SHOWS

2017 WINTER BANQUET AND MEETING —
December 9, 2017: See the “Important
Notice” highlighted article on page 2.

2018 SWAP MEET & CLUB MEETING — The
2018 Swap Meet will be held in Lathrop, MO,
on March 2-3. There is no admission/outside
vendor fee; inside vendor spots are $25.
Contact Rick Maldeney at 636.980.7249 or
dadmalden45@yahoo.com to reserve a
vendor spot or for details. The Spring
meeting of the Club will be at 2pm on
Saturday at the Swap Meet

2018 SUMMER CLUB MEETING -
Join us at the Osage River Antique m
Power Association show in Eldon,

MO from August 24-26, 2018. Our Summer
Club Meeting will be 2pm on Saturday,
August 25. Their website will have more
details about the show http://orapa.org or
you can e-mail them at info@orapa.org

2018 GOTO - Pontiac, IL August 30-
September 3, 2018 sponsored by the Central
States Threshermen’s Reunion. This is the
55% Anniversary of the D-21’s debut and they
would like to have as many D 21’s as possible
ondisplay. The first fifty D-21’s to register will
be receive a numbered Certificate of
Registration. The club also wants to display
as many plows as possible and may have a
plow day on that Sunday. More details at:
www.threshermensreunion.org or
CentralStatesThreshers@gmail.com

MRVSEA Show — The Missouri River Valley
Steam Engine Association Fall Show will be
September 6-9, 2018 at the Brady Show
Grounds, Boonville. While the Feature
Tractor is yet to be determined, our Club will
again have our building open with club
members and displays of Allis-Chalmers
tractors & equipment at the MRVSEA Fall
Show. We had a great turnout at the last
show and need to keep our momentum
going! See www.mrvsea.com for all that’s
happening at MRVSEA.

2018 FALL CLUB MEETING -
Allis-Chalmers is the feature
tractor at the 57" Annual Steam-
O-Rama in Republic, MO;
sponsored by the Ozarks Steam
Engine Association, Inc. and the Southwest
Missouri Early Day Gas Engine and Tractor
Association, Inc., Branch 16.
Show dates will September 13-
16, 2018. The 2018 Fall Club
meeting will be at 2pm on
Saturday. Their website is
http://steamorama.com/

2019 SWAP MEET & CLUB MEETING —March
1-2, 2019 at our Club Building in Boonville.
Watch for more info in future newsletters.

CLuB MERCHANDISE

WiNnDow DEecALs — We now have Missouri-
shaped decals you can show your AC pride
with in three styles: two feature AC
emblems and the third has our Club logo.
We’'ll have them at future meetings.

“SCREEN-PRINTED” or “EMBROIDERED” LOGOS — If
you would like a shirt with our logo,
contact Danny Friedrich. If you have a
shirt or jacket, contact Michael Crowe
about having our logo embroidered on it.
Prices vary on size and color; shipping will
apply if you want us to mail you the shirts.

NAME BADGES — If you need a Name Badge,
contact Michael Crowe. If you are a Club
Officer and/or Charter Member, you can
order “dangles” recognizing your status
for an upcharge. See the sample below.
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NoN MOAC CLus SHOW VisITS & REPORT
BY DALE BAUER

October 1%': Rick Maldeney, Kevin Bauer, and
| visited a swap meet given by the ILL-MO
Engine and Tractor club in Jerseyville, IL at the
Fulkerson Mansion & Farm Museum. This
was on the grounds of an old steam engine
museum and there was only a small number
of swappers there.

This Museum will be hosting an auction of old
steam engines, equipment, and other items
on November 11", Details can be found at:
https://www.aumannvintagepower.com/pro
ject/details/72/
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October 21%*: Rick Maldeney, Kevin Bauer,
and | visited a second show given by the ILL-

MO Engine and Tractor club in Cedar Hill, MO.
This is a small 1-day show held on a grassy
area next to a grocery store. There were
about 30 engines, including one from a
furniture maker that had a band saw and
patented wooden drum sander, all belt-
driven by a large single cylinder engine. There
were 7-8 lawn mowers and 7-8 tractors,
several green ones, one Ferguson and 2 IH.
No AC equipment showing. The show
manager said that a guy who normally shows
3-4 AC tractors was having a few health
problems and did not come.

A ALLIS-CHALMERS AVE

Upcoming — April 28, 2018 The same ILL-MO
Engine and Tractor club is hosting a Spring
Invitational Crank-Up on April 28, 2018 at the
Daniel Boone Home near Defiance, MO.

A spring crank up show for us and other area
tractor and engine clubs has been discussed
for the past two years by ILL-MO Engine and
Tractor and they think the Boone Home is one
of the best show grounds they have seen.

Besides the Boone Home, there are over a
dozen 19" century buildings that were moved
there and all will be open during the show.

For the first year, this will be a one-day show.
The ILL-MO Club will extend invitations to all
of the tractor and engine clubs in the
surrounding Missouri and lllinois area to
participate. The crank up will be held along
with Farming Ways of the Frontier hosted by
the St. Charles County Parks Dept. Please
mark this on your calendars and tell your
family and friends! More details to come.
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